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T h e  M e s s e n g e r   

A  N O T E  F R O M  T H E  I N T E R I M  P A S T O R  

Recently I received a letter to Renew my subscription.  
 

   “By renewing now, you will save 10% off the usual 
rate, in addition to saving 20% off the cover price.” 
 

I also received a promotional offer for the AARP magazine    
and Member card that I have subscribed to for years.  
The mailing label said that my subscription will expire in 
April 2023. While I realize the benefits of renewing early by 
promising a slight savings, the larger issue is:  
         

Will I live long enough to benefit from this promotion, and, if 
I am alive, will I still be able to read and understand the 
content of the publication? 
 

For elders everywhere, clergy included, the question re-
mains:  

How long will I have the interest and ability to understand 
and participate in reading and the other activities that I have 
enjoyed for most of my adult life? 
 

I have a friend who no longer renews his AARP member-
ship for five years.  He is now renewing it one year at a 
time.  He knows that upon his death or mental disability, his 
subscription cannot be transferred or the unused portion 
refunded. 
 

Magazine and membership subscriptions represent one 
level of this question for elders. Perhaps more significant 
are renewals that represent our occupations or our lifestyle 
choices. 
 

At one time, I was a Certified Licensed Nursing Home Ad-
ministrator.  The license in my state was good for a year, 
provided I kept up with continuing Education and checking 
“yes” to three statements:  
 

I am not a felon, I am not guilty of any behavioral miscon-
duct, and I have not been terminated as a result of state 
action.  
       

By answering yes to all three, and writing a check for $200, 
I would continue to be certified for another five years. When 
the most recent renewal notice arrived in the mail, I set the 
application form aside, and after a week or so put the pa-
perwork in the recycle bin. I was honest with myself that I 
would not be interested in taking the responsibility for run-
ning another Nursing Home again.  

In contrast, my passport expires in 2030. That’s seven 
years from now.  I sincerely hope then that I will be able 
and willing to travel abroad, as my wife Connie, and I de-
rive great joy in seeing the world now that the responsibil-
ity of work no longer interferes. Unless I experience a ma-
jor setback in either financial security or in health, I hope 
to be able to board a plane, cruise ship, or tour group to 
see those parts of our world that attract me.  
 

Come late 2029, if I am alive and conscious, I will have a 
passport picture made, write a check, wait in line at the 
post office for an hour (ugh), and send in the renewal. 
 

Some of my memberships and certifications will never 
expire, unless I will them to.  
       

Once a year my bishop asks for a report from the retired 
clergy as to what our church activities and connections 
have been and will be in the coming year.  She has not 
asked for a $100 check to be enclosed with the report, 
and I trust that she never will.  Please don’t give her any 
ideas! 
 

When I was ordained a priest way back in 1968, the Syra-
cuse Chess Club, to which I was a member, gave me a 
lifetime subscription to Chess Life as gift.  It was a very 
generous gift, one that keeps on giving.  I see that the 
magazine offers this option now, for $1,500.00. The pub-
lisher sees how many months and years I have received 
the publication and who knows for how many more? At 
age 26, a lifetime subscription to a periodical that has 
kept me informed about Chess has been a very good bar-
gain. 
 

I am thankfully very happy at St. Matthew’s where I am as 
an Interim retired priest, and I take comfort in the 
knowledge that this membership will continue until a new 
Pastor is called or right up until the day of my death, with 
my requiem memorial mass taking place. No renewal 
deadline there. 
 

The best renewal takes place at the altar of our church, 
where the Body and Blood of Christ frequently refreshes 
me for the next page of my life.  I don’t have to send in a 
form with a subscription fee for that one.  
 

Thanks be to God! 

Richard Osborne 
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Birthdays 
January 2—  Keagan Bush 
January 3—  Patrick Craig, Chuck Cooper 
January 6—  Wayne Reif, Nyla Friesen 
January 7— Beth Penner 
January 10—Mitch Young, Michael Southern, Jr. 
January 16—Caleb Woodward 
January 17—George Graybill 
January 20—Joy Robb 
January 21—Mary Werner  
January 22—Megan Stahl 
January 25—Caroline Robb 
January 26—Steve Stonehouse 
January 28—Karen Stahl 
January 31—Mollie (Collier) Partridge 
 

Baptisms 
January 2— Jake Partridge 
January 9—  Juliana Loyd 
January 10—Jordan Loyd 
January 30 - Joe Robb 
 
 

If you know of other birthday, confirmation, or 
baptism dates that are not listed, please contact 
the office so they can be included.  Thank you.

Don’t forget to add to the St. 
Matthew’s Food Pantry.  Re-
member to add things that 
will not freeze!  Thanks for 
helping our neighbors. 

Remember to pray for each of these persons  
on their special day 

 

Watch over your children, O Lord, as their days increase; 
bless and guide them wherever they may be. Strengthen 
them when they stand; comfort them when discouraged or 
sorrowful; raise them up if they fall; and in their hearts may 
your peace which passes understanding abide all the days of 
their lives; through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen 

Time and Talent 
 
Please stop in the Parish Hall and look over the 
posters describing the various areas of the 
church’s ministries where volunteers are needed.  
There are opportunities to serve on the Outreach 
Committee, help during worship services, assist in 
the Office, help in the kitchen and so many other 
areas of Service. Please fill in the forms with how 
you can serve.   Even if you already serve in some 
of these areas, please fill out a form so we have a 
good list of volunteers.  Thanks so much for all 
your help.   

St. Matthew’s Vision 
 

A group of dedicated people have been meeting to 
go over the results of the survey that was sent to 
everyone several months ago and talk about the vi-
sion for St. Matthew’s.  They are preparing to have 
some Vision Statements to present at the Annual 
Meeting on January 22.  Be sure to be here to hear 
what they have come up with!   
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Epiphany Party!  January 8th 
 

Join us for an Epiphany Party.  We will celebrate 
Epiphany, when the  Magi came to worship baby 
Jesus.  
 
Plan to be here on Sunday, January 8, after 
church.  Bring an inexpensive wrapped white 
elephant gift.  We have always had lots of fun and 
laughter as we celebrate the end of the Christmas 
season and the start of the Epiphany season.   
 
Bring a snack to share and there will be a King’s 
Cake! Hope you can be here for this joyful cele-
bration. 

From the Senior Warden— 
 

This has been an amazing year and I want 
to thank everyone for hanging in there and 
making it great.  We have had many chal-
lenges  and I think that we have come up 
with solutions for most of  them.  We started 
the year with a void and then we were 
blessed with the arrival of  Father Richard.  
He has done a tremendous job in all aspects 
of  a priest for St Matthew’s.  He has bent 
over backwards offering to do whatever is 
needed. I have truly enjoyed his sermons , 
that always have a twist of  wit and great les-
sons within.   

Our annual pancake supper was truly a 
great success and I thank all who helped that 
night.  The money went to a great cause and 
will in the future.  I hope that we can add to 
events like that in the future to support our 
outreach ministries. 

We were blessed to have the Teichlers 
come to our church and provide wonderful 
music to our services.  The entire family has 
supported St Matthew’s in so many ways. 

I think that we have a better understand-
ing about our Rectory and will offer different 
options to our next priest. 

I appreciate the volunteering for different 
services of  the church.  I think that if  we 
spread the responsibility around that it won’t 
overload anyone and will keep things run-
ning smoothly. 

We are in the process of  improving our 
electrical system within the church, which 
should avoid any further issues. 

We are in the process of  hiring a church 
secretary and this will help Father Richard 
and the daily needs of  St Matthew’s. We are 
moving towards a new printer, copier and 

computer, which will make the weekly paper-
work so much easier. 

I can’t thank Maggie enough for all work 
she has done to get our financial records in 
order and tying up so many loose ends . 

Deacon Barb and Maggie have worked 
very hard on our Church Mission and the 
questionnaire which will help with the direc-
tion we go in the future. 

I know that I have left out a lot of  people 
who have contributed this year and I hope 
you know how much we appreciate every-
one's work.  I am confident that next year 
will even be better for St Matthew’s. 
 
 Thanks for all you do. 
 Rick Glover, Senior Warden 
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Fun and interesting Facts about the  
Episcopal Church 
 

Every month a fun and/or interesting fact about the 
Episcopal Church will be listed.  Do you know a fact 
about the Episcopal Church or about St. Matthew’s?  
Let me know and I will include it in future editions of 
The Messenger!  It will be fun to learn new things about 
our church.   Thanks, Elizabeth 
 

 More presidents have been Episcopalian – 11 – 
than any other Christian denomination. Several 
of the nation’s earliest presidents, including George 
Washington, James Madison and James Monroe, 
were Episcopalians. But since the death of Franklin 
Delano Roosevelt in 1945, the only two Episcopali-
an presidents have been Gerald Ford and George 
H.W. Bush. 

Well, we got through     
Christmas and now 
we are in the Epipha-
ny season.  But soon 
it will be Easter, and 
before that Ash Wednesday and Lent.  And 
you know what that means!  Shrove Tues-
day and the Annual Pancake Supper!  This 
is one of  our favorite events at St. Mat-
thew’s.  This year it will be on Tuesday, 
February 21.  We will need volunteers once 
again so be thinking about how you can 
help this year.  Thanks for all you do!! 

I Am Getting Too Old For Some Things 
I am getting too old for some things. For example, I am too old to hate. 
I have been around long enough to learn that we are all human beings. 
We are different, not better. Hating others is only a form of  hating your-
self. I am too old to despair for I have seen the tides of  life rise and fall; 
I am too old to be uninvolved because I know how little time we have to 
love; I am too old to blame for I know how often I have been mistaken 
myself. I am too old for some things, but caring is not one of  them. 
 
Spiritual reflection of Steven Charleston, a Native American elder, author, and retired  
Episcopal Bishop. December 27, 2022      https://www.facebook.com/bishopstevencharleston  

A word for the year 

Every January, some people pray and ask God to provide a word for their year ahead. Friends 
have shared theirs with me, but I was hesitant to embrace the practice myself. I’d love to receive a 
word like flourish; then again, I might be like the friend who heard health and then faced many 
physical challenges that year. 

But I tried it for 2022 and heard prepare. My first reaction was that the word wasn’t very exciting, 
which possibly confirmed I hadn’t orchestrated it. Indeed, 2022 ended up full of significant, unex-
pected change for our family, with careers, school, church and friends. Prepare reminded me that 
amid chaos, God had prepared me for each moment and continues to prepare me for what’s 
next. 

Give it a try! Regardless of the word you receive or what lies ahead, you can trust that God loves 
you and is ultimately in control for 2023 and beyond.  —Janna Fireston 

https://www.facebook.com/bishopstevencharleston
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St. Matthew’s Outreach 

Food Cart 
11 non-perishable food items were donated to 
the Salvation Army "Harvest of Love" food bank 
in December.  
Thanks to all for remembering those who don't 
have enough to eat. 
 
Soldier & Shut Ins 
We will soon have a photo of Conner Ekerberg 
up on the Soldier board. If anyone has a relative 
in service to our country and would like to have 
them added to the board, please contact  
Melissa. 
If anyone has a loved one they would love to 
have us visit and receive cards from St. Mat-
thews, please consider adding them to our Shut 
In board. A photo would be appreciated, also. 
 
Adopt A Family 
It was so fun to be able to deliver all of the 
Christmas gifts to our family of 3. They were so 
bowled over with our generosity. It's always so 
lovely to meet these people and be able to do 
this opportunity of giving.  
 
Thanks to all who participated and got their gifts 
to church on time!!! You are all so awesome! 
 
Mitten Tree 
54 mittens, hats, scarves, and gloves were do-
nated to the  Newton Salvation Army. Thanks to 
all for making this possible. 
 
Blessing Box 
Thank you to those who are helping the commu-
nity by bringing food items for our blessing box 
out front of the church. This provides immediate 
relief to those in the surrounding area of our 
church. 
 
Upcoming Outreach 
February 12th- Souper Bowl of Caring 
 

January 2023 
Coffee Hour Hosts  
 

January 1– Melissa Keenan 

January 8—Epiphany Party, Bring 

Snacks 

January 15—Open 

January 22—Annual Meeting—Pot Luck Lunch, 

bring a dish to share 

January 29—Open 

 
NEW YEAR....Plenty of openings.....Plenty of opportuni-
ties to sign up to host coffee hour. Sign up with a friend, 
or showcase your favorite dessert. Committees or groups 
are always welcome to sign up also. Let's have fun!! 

Please join Deacon Barbara for 
Evening Prayer every Wednesday  

at 6:30 pm on Facebook 
Or join us in person at the church  

in the St. Matthew’s Covey Chapel. 
Everyone is welcome. Come take a   

few  minutes to end your  
day with prayer. 

The Card Ministry group will be 
meeting again in January on Mon-
day, January 9 at 1:00 pm at the 
church.  Please join us!  All you 
need to bring is yourself, as all the 
materials will be provided.  Hope 
to see you there! 
 

           Mary Upton and Bonnie Jones 
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St. Matthew's Prayer Chain 
 

If you have a request for prayers for yourself or oth-
ers, please contact Mary Upton at 316-841-1736.  The 
information you  share with me will then be passed 
on to the chain leaders who will then pass the infor-
mation on to their team.  The members of the chain 
will then add your request to their prayers.  The infor-
mation you give me is confidential and will not be 
shared with others outside the prayer chain without 
your permission. 
 
If you have a prayer request, would like more infor-
mation and/or join the St. Matthew’s Prayer Chain, 
please contact Mary Upton at 316-841-1736. 

Altar Team for January 2023 
Chris Simmonds, Margie Knupp, Katie Reese and 
Elizabeth Hill. 
 
 

Special thank you to Margie Knupp, Melissa 
Keenen, Karen Wall and Ginger King for seeing that 
the Altar and Nave was prepared for Hanging of the 
Greens and the Christmas Eve service. 
 
I will be preparing the Sunday Flower List for the 
year in the next couple of weeks, so if anyone wants 
to change the date or be added to the list please let 
me know by text or phone asap, 316-215-1164. 
Thank you,  Twila Lockaby 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Altar Flowers for January 2023  
 

January 1 - Christmas Poinsettias  
 

January 8 - Christmas Poinsettias  
 

January 15 - Dr. Charles and Nancy Craig 
òFor blessings receivedó 

 
January 22 - Bill Swendson 

òIn loving memory of Betty Swendsonó 
 

January 29 - Mary Werner 
òFor blessings receivedó 

Are you an Adult who loves to read the Bible?  
Want to be a part of an Youth Event?  Check this 
out!! 
 
Miqra is a weekend retreat for youth where we read 
the entire Bible out-loud. We begin the reading on   
Friday morning, but the youth don’t arrive until Fri-
day evening or Saturday afternoon. So, we always 
need volunteers to help us start the reading Friday 
during the day, and with the incorporation of technol-
ogy, can now invite you to help us throughout the 
weekend as well. You can choose to read in-person at 
the Cathedral in Topeka, or join our Zoom meet-
ing and read from your home or office.  
 
Please click on the following web link (or copy it into 
your web browser if clicking doesn't work) to go to 
the signup sheet:  https://volunteersignup.org/
QBB4Q . To sign up, just follow the instructions on 
the page. It only takes a few seconds to do. Please 
take the Friday time slots first as that is where we 
have the most need.  
 

òWrite it on your heart that every day is 
the best day of the year.ó 

—Ralph Waldo Emerson 

https://volunteersignup.org/QBB4Q
https://volunteersignup.org/QBB4Q
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St Matthewõs 

Annual Parish Meeting  

Sunday, January 22, 2023 

11:30 AM  
 

Almighty and ever living God, ruler of all things in heaven and earth, hear our prayers for this parish family.  
Strengthen the faithful, arouse the careless, and restore the penitent.  Grant us all things necessary for our com-
mon life, and bring us all to be of one heart and mind within your holy Church; through Jesus Christ our Lord.  
Amen   

!ÌÌ ÃÏÍÍÉÔÔÅÅ ÃÈÁÉÒÐÅÒÓÏÎÓ ÁÒÅ ÁÓËÅÄ ÔÏ ÓÕÂÍÉÔ 
ÔÈÅÉÒ !ÎÎÕÁÌ 2ÅÐÏÒÔÓ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÅÍÁÉÌ ÁÄÄÒÅÓÓ 
ÏÆПÉÃÅȢÓÔÍÁÔÔÈÅ×ÓÎÅ×ÔÏÎͽÇÍÁÉÌȢÃÏÍ ÏÒ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ 
ÃÈÕÒÃÈ ÏÆПÉÃÅ ÁÓ ÓÏÏÎ ÁÓ ÐÏÓÓÉÂÌÅȢ 
 
/ÎÅ ÁÇÅÎÄÁ ÉÔÅÍ ÉÓ ÅÌÅÃÔÉÏÎ ÏÆ ÎÅ× 6ÅÓÔÒÙ ÍÅÍÂÅÒÓ 
ÁÎÄ ÃÏÎÖÏÃÁÔÉÏÎ ÄÅÌÅÇÁÔÅÓȢ  4ÈÅ ÎÏÍÉÎÁÔÉÎÇ ÃÏÍȤ
ÍÉÔÔÅÅ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÎÁÍÅ Á ÓÌÁÔÅ ÏÆ ÎÏÍÉÎÅÅÓ 
ÆÏÒ 6ÅÓÔÒÙ ÁÎÄ Á ÃÏÎÖÏÃÁÔÉÏÎ ÄÅÌÅÇÁÔÅȢ  0ÌÅÁÓÅ 
ÐÒÁÙÅÒÆÕÌÌÙ ÃÏÎÓÉÄÅÒÉÎÇ ÓÅÒÖÉÎÇ ÉÆ ÁÓËÅÄ ÂÙ ÔÈÅ ÎÏÍȤ
ÉÎÁÔÉÎÇ ÃÏÍÍÉÔÔÅÅȢ 
 
"ÅÉÎÇ Á 6ÅÓÔÒÙ ÍÅÍÂÅÒ ÉÓ ÁÎ ÉÍÐÏÒÔÁÎÔ ÌÅÁÄÅÒÓÈÉÐ 
ÐÏÓÉÔÉÏÎȢ  7ÏÒËÉÎÇ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅ ÐÒÉÅÓÔȟ ÔÈÅ 6ÅÓÔÒÙ ÉÓ ÒÅȤ
ÓÐÏÎÓÉÂÌÅ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ПÉÎÁÎÃÉÁÌ ÁÎÄ ÓÐÉÒÉÔÕÁÌ ÈÅÁÌÔÈ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 
ÃÈÕÒÃÈ ÃÏÍÍÕÎÉÔÙȢ 
 

#ÏÎÖÏÃÁÔÉÏÎ ÄÅÌÅÇÁÔÅÓ ÁÎÄ ÁÌÔÅÒÎÁÔÅ ÁÔÔÅÎÄ ÔÈÒÅÅ ÏÒ 
ÆÏÕÒ ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇÓ ÐÅÒ ÙÅÁÒ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 37 #ÏÎÖÏÃÁÔÉÏÎȢ 4ÈÅ  
ÄÅÌÅÇÁÔÅÓ ÁÔÔÅÎÄ ÔÈÅ ÁÎÎÕÁÌ $ÉÏÃÅÓÁÎ #ÏÎÖÅÎÔÉÏÎ ÉÎ 
/ÃÔÏÂÅÒȢ  4ÈÅ ÁÌÔÅÒÎÁÔÅ ÉÓ ÅÎÃÏÕÒÁÇÅÄ ÔÏ ÁÔÔÅÎÄ ÍÅÅÔȤ
ÉÎÇÓ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 37 #ÏÎÖÏÃÁÔÉÏÎ ÔÏ ÌÅÁÒÎ ÁÂÏÕÔ ÔÈÅ ÒÅÓÐÏÎȤ
ÓÉÂÉÌÉÔÉÅÓ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÄÅÌÅÇÁÔÅÓ ÁÎÄ ÁÔÔÅÎÄ ÔÈÅ ÃÏÎÖÅÎÔÉÏÎ ÉÆ 
ÔÈÅ ÅÌÅÃÔÅÄ ÄÅÌÅÇÁÔÅ ÃÁÎÎÏÔ ÁÔÔÅÎÄȢ 
 
0ÌÅÁÓÅ ÐÌÁÎ ÔÏ ÁÔÔÅÎÄ ÔÈÅ !ÎÎÕÁÌ -ÅÅÔÉÎÇ ÁÓ ×Å ÌÏÏË 
ÁÔ ×ÈÁÔ ×ÁÓ ÁÃÃÏÍÐÌÉÓÈÅÄ ÉÎ ςπςς ÁÎÄ ÁÓ ×Å ÓÔÁÒÔ ÔÏ 
ÐÌÁÎ ÁÈÅÁÄ ÆÏÒ ςπςσȢ  
 
!ÌÌ ÍÅÍÂÅÒÓ ÏÆ 3ÔȢ -ÁÔÔÈÅ×ȭÓ ÁÒÅ ÅÎÃÏÕÒÁÇÅÄ ÔÏ ÁÔȤ
ÔÅÎÄ ÔÈÉÓ ÉÍÐÏÒÔÁÎÔ ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇ ÏÆ ÏÕÒ ÃÈÕÒÃÈȢ  %ÁÃÈ ÃÏÍȤ
ÍÉÔÔÅÅ ×ÉÌÌ ÈÁÖÅ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÒÅÐÏÒÔ ÆÏÒ ςπςςȟ ÔÈÅ ÂÕÄÇÅÔ ×ÉÌÌ 
ÂÅ ÄÉÓÃÕÓÓÅÄȟ ÁÎÄ ÐÌÁÎÓ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÎÅ× ÙÅÁÒ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ 
ÔÁÌËÅÄ ÁÂÏÕÔ ÁÎÄ ÖÏÔÅÄ ÏÎȦ 

Proof of light 

On January 6 Christians celebrate Epiphany, when the Magi came to worship baby Jesus. Epipha-
ny, which means an appearance or manifestation, symbolizes the first recognition of the Savior by 
non-Jews. Because Epiphany also is a reminder that Jesus came as the light of the whole world, its 
symbols include light, candles and a star. 

How did the wise men know — and how do we know — that Jesus is the light of the world? As 
preacher George Buttrick said, “It would little avail to ask how we know. That would be like asking 
how we know that Beethoven’s ‘Hymn to Joy’ is joyous. If a man were to say, ‘It is not joyous to 
me,’ he would not condemn the music; he would tell only his morbidness. There is no logic to es-
tablish an axiom, for an axiom is the basis of all logic; and the soul of Jesus has axiomatic truth. 
Jesus is light, and there is no proof for light except light itself.” 
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Here is the worship schedule for December. Please let the office know if  you would like to sign 
up to read, usher and/or count.  We can always use more hands!  If  you are unable to serve 
when you are scheduled, please find a substitute.  Thanks for your service!  

  
  

January 1 January 8 January 15 January 22 

Season 

  

The Holy Name 
of Our Lord 
Jesus Christ 

First Sunday 
after the 

Epiphany 

Second Sun-
day after the 

Epiphany 

Third Sunday 
after the 

Epiphany 

Service 

  
Holy  

Eucharist 
Holy  

Eucharist 

Communion in 
the absence of a 
Priest (ComAP) 

Holy  
Eucharist 

Leaders 

  
  

 Fr. Richard 
Osborne  

 Fr. Richard 
Osborne 

 Deacon Barbara  
Gibson  

Maggie Snow 

 Fr. Richard 
Osborne 

Lectors 

  
Fred  

Schroeder 
Elizabeth Hill Mary Upton Bonnie Jones 

Counters 

 (2) 
  

Twila  
Lockaby 

Fred  
Schroeder 

Mary Upton Margie Knupp 

Margie 
Knupp 

David  
Simmonds 

Fred  
Schroeder 

Twila Lockaby 

Ushers 
(2) 
  

Melissa  
Keenan 

Charlie Craig Dave  
Simmonds 

David  
Simmonds 

Mary Upton Rick Glover  Bonnie Jones Rick Glover 

Hosts 

  
Melissa  
Keenan 

Epiphany  
Party—bring a 
snack to share 

Open Annual  
Meeting 

Pot Luck Lunch 
Altar 
Flowers 

  

Christmas  
Poinsettias 

Christmas  
Poinsettias 

Dr. Charles & 
Nancy Craig 
òFor blessings 
receivedó 

Bill Swendson 
òIn loving 

memory of Betty 
Swendsonó 

 Acolyte 
& LEM 

Fred Schroeder Maggie Snow CoMap  Karen Wall 

Organist Chris Teichler Chris Teichler Chris Teichler Kelli Glann 

  
  

        

January 29 

Fourth Sun-
day after the 

Epiphany 

Holy  
Eucharist 

  Fr. Richard 
Osborne 

Jeremy Kitto 

Mary Upton 

Maggie 
Snow 
Mary  

Werner 

Bonnie Jones 

Open 

Mary Werner 
òFor blessings 
receivedó 

Maggie Snow 

Kelli Glann 


